  SENIOR ADVISORY BOARD

Minutes of the June 6, 2022
The meeting was called to order at 9:35 a.m. in the D room of the Oak Ridge Senior Center by Board Chairperson Pat Gengozian.
SAB members present:  Marty Adler-Jasny, Pat Gengozian, Brandy Sales, Karen Larrabee, Steven Barker, Jackie Nichols, and Lisa Plante. 
SAB members absent:   Gene Dunaway (Excused), Greg Hamilton (Excused) Sally Ward (Excused) and Elaine Bunick (Excused).
Also present:  Linda McGhee, Recreation Manager, Oak Ridge Senior Center

VISITORS:  City Council Person Ellen Smith and Kimberly Montierth with Just Serve.
MINUTES APPROVAL:  Minutes of the May 2, 2022 meeting were approved.
APPEARANCE OF CITIZENS
None.
REPORTS

SENIOR CENTER RECREATION MANAGER REPORT
Linda McGhee reported the following:

1.) The Senior Center hosted a meet and greet with the Anderson County Sheriff’s Department on June 2nd at 10 a.m. Sheriff Russell Barker attended as well as several of his deputies and spoke with citizens about their concerns.  The event was well attended with approximately 40 people in attendance. 

2.) The CarFit event in May was very well attended with 50 people coming through to have their seats and mirrors adjusted to be better able to see when driving. Twenty-one door prizes were given from local sponsors to include several oil changes and alignments.  Don Linsey with AAA sent a nice letter to the City Manager about how well the program went. 
3.) Covid booster shots were given to 16 people on May 20th.

4.) In July, the Senior Center will be starting a new session of Ballroom Dancing. Beginners will be from 4 p.m. to 5 p.m. and intermediates will be from 5 p.m. to 6 p.m.

5.) Also in July and October, we will be offering the AARP Drivers class.  The class costs $20 for members and $25 for non-members. 

6.) Euchre will start soon with already 12 people on the interest list. 

7.) There will be a lunch and learn on June 21st with the Anderson County Sheriff’s Department on Neighborhood Watch tips and one on June 28th with Caption Call on phones for the hearing impaired. 
8.) We continue to work with the Information Services Department on the Virtual Conference rooms at the Senior Center.  However, the manager of that department has left to take a new job so it will take a little while for the interim manager to get up to speed with the project.
RECENT ACTIONS OF CITY COUNCIL
None
NEW BUSINESS
Board Chairperson Pat Gengozian mentioned that Sally Ward said she would help to get a story about the Senior Center into the Neighbors magazine.  In addition, Board Member Karen Larabee asked about the July meeting since it would normally be held on the first Monday but that was a holiday. Senior Center Manager Linda McGhee said that the meeting would fall on the second Monday instead.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Board Chairperson Pat Gengozian mentioned that she discussed the need for a new van for the Recreation Department with the City Manager and he had mentioned that it might be possible for the senior center to rent charter buses if interest in a particular trip was big enough.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Programming Committee Report
Program committee chairperson Marty Adler-Jasny reported that the last meeting was cancelled but programs are continuing and expanding. She reported on the success of the Coffee and Conversation program with the Anderson County Sheriff’s Department and hoped that we might be able to do the same with our City Police Department as well. She also mentioned that further program updated would be given in the manager’s report.
Transportation Report
Karen Larabee reported that she or Marty could not attend the last zoom meeting with the disability group but that things seemed to be moving forward. 
Public Relations Report
Public Relations committee chairperson Brandy Sales reported that the email campaigns were working well for program attendance and that we should continue in that area.
Special Events Report
Special Events committee chairperson Jackie Nichols said that the committee needed to recruit new stakeholder members. She also mentioned the upcoming Grandparents Day in September and a possible dance for seniors as well. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS
None
ADJOURNMENT


The meeting was adjourned at 11:04 a.m. 
Submitted by           ___________________________
Linda McGhee, Recreation Manager

____________________________

Pat Gengozian, Board Chairperson
